
 
 
 
 

 
 
New forest plans face call for species' safety 
Environmental group fears expanded cow grazing on Los Padres land could 
threaten wildlife, but ranchers say they're being careful 
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Plans to expand cattle grazing in the Monterey district of the Los 
Padres National Forest would threaten endangered species living on the 
Big Sur coast, according to the National Forest Protection Alliance. 
 
It's one reason the alliance named 1.75-million-acre Los Padres one of 
America's 10 most endangered forests in a report issued last week. 
 
The report also cited the U.S. Forest Service's plan to expand oil and 
gas drilling and off-road vehicle use on land that is home to the 
threatened Southern California steelhead trout and red-legged frog, and 
the endangered Smith's blue butterfly. 
 
"This report serves as a wake-up call that our very own national forest 
isn't being managed properly," said Jeff Kuyper, executive director of 
Los Padres Forestwatch. "It's unacceptable with respect to wilderness 
areas and recreation." 
 
The forest is divided into two distinct sections: a large one near Los 
Angeles and a 312,000-acre section comprising Monterey and northern San 
Luis Obispo counties. Oil drilling won't be an issue in the Monterey 
district -- it's planned only in the southern section of the forest -- 
but cattle grazing will, Kuyper said. 
 
The Forest Service released a plan at the end of September to expand 
grazing land by 24,000 acres on currently grazed property and on three 
newly acquired ranches: Kozy Kove, Sur Sur and Sea Vista. 
 
These ranches are "historically grazed," said John Bradford, Monterey 
district ranger for the Forest Service. 
 
The Forest Service had earlier submitted for public comment a similar 
expansion proposal, but several environmental organizations appealed it 
in January. The agency revised it and resubmitted it in August. 
 
One issue with grazing, Kuyper said, is that cows promote stream 
erosion by eating the vegetation that holds stream banks in place. They 
also eat native plants that some endangered species depend on. A 



favorite bovine treat is the seacliff buckwheat, he said, which the 
Smith's blue butterfly uses for shelter. 
 
Because cows tend to congregate near streams, they also create 
potential water quality issues. 
 
"Anyone who uses water downstream of National Forest land could be 
impacted," Kuyper said. 
 
But the Forest Service contends expanded grazing won't damage the 
environment. 
 
"We have a fundamental disagreement with them," said Bradford. "We felt 
it was appropriate to continue the grazing that was there." 
 
Every year the Monterey district leases 12 to 14 sections, or 
allotments, of land to ranchers, Bradford said. That number will 
increase to 22 if the Forest Service adopts the expansion plan. 
 
To obtain grazing rights on Forest Service land, ranchers must submit 
an application and have an environmental review of their ranches, 
Bradford said. If the lease is approved, ranchers pay a per-cow fee set 
annually by Congress. 
 
Part of Bradford's job is to check in with ranchers to ensure they're 
fencing off environmentally sensitive areas, preventing overgrazing, 
and following other Forest Service standards. 
 
Overgrazing "is clearly detrimental," said Steve Sinton, owner of the 
Avenales Ranch in San Luis Obispo County. The ranch was built by 
Sinton's great-grandfather in 1875 and is surrounded by national 
forest. 
 
"We don't know where we end and where the forest begins," he said. "It 
is a necessity for us." 
 
To reduce the environmental impacts of grazing, Sinton said he moves 
cattle before they can eat all the grass in a given area. He also 
places salt licks away from water sources to discourage cows from 
congregating there for extended periods. Other ranchers, he said, 
employ rotational grazing so fields get a chance to recuperate. 
 
"The secret to doing a good job is not to graze so heavily that there's 
a residual impact," he said. 
 
But cows are destroying the environment on some allotments because 
ranchers are allowing them to wander into protected streams and trample 
Native American archaeological sites, Kuyper said. 
 
"We don't think there should be any grazing" on those allotments, he 
said. 
 
The grazing plan is available for public review until mid-November. 
 
Los Padres Forestwatch intends to appeal it. 
 



"If the agency denies the appeal, then the only option left is for us 
to file a lawsuit to compel the agency to follow the law and protect 
the forest," Kuyper said. 
 
Litigation over grazing rights is a "strange situation" because it 
reduces the amount of time rangers spend monitoring grazing land, said 
Sinton. 
 
"A lot of environmentalist attacks have forced Forest Service people to 
become office people," he said. "As a result, they're less able to do 
their job. It's an unintentional consequence of environmental 
litigation." 

 


